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A meeting of six consumer representatives from around the NEM considered ElectraNet’s Proposal for an Early Engagement Approach.

The following concerns were raised:
· In the first Victorian price rest a DB came with a suits of proposals based on various customers views on their preferred price service mix. However when this got to the regulator, the regulator was was not in a position to evaluate the proposals in any other way than through an economic lens.
· Broad consultation is required, more than just the customer panel. There would need to be a public consultation process.
· The time for the consultation needs to allow for both upskilling and conversation. At least a year would need to be allowed.
· How would the regulator make its draft and final decision – would there be a light weight approach to regulation because of the consumer consultations? This question was a cause of some concern.
· Representativeness of the consumers consulted needs to be considered.
· While there needs to be a good process, there also needs to be a right of appeal and reply for all consumers. How will the agreement process impact this? Concern was raised that it might be removed by the process of an agreement being made public.
· The AER needs to ensure procedural fairness and transparency. Strong concerns were raised that the ElectraNet approach (of seeking to maximise agreement before a proposal is lodged with the AER) removes this.
· The AER needs to be transparent about what its evaluation process will be if it decides to engage in the ElectraNet approach.
· Once the AER conveys what its evaluation process will be, this needs to be the start of a conversation with the regulator that involves consumers. There needs to be a willingness of the AER to engage with consumers about what the evaluation process looks like, before consumers can sign on to the ElectraNet approach.
· The AER needs to provide guidance about its expectations of the conversation. This was raised in the context of different network businesses having different cultures of engagement with consumers. The AER needs to provide strong guidance to ensure “negative” cultures didn’t game the ElectraNet approach.
· Who is the facilitator of the conversation? Is it the AER or the business? This needs to be made clear.

The following supportive comments were made:
· We have a broken system and the ElectraNet approach improves the process.
· ElectraNet have a good corporate culture and are leading the way in good process.
· The ElectraNet approach builds on the engagement that ElectraNet has been involved in for some months now. They are starting from a good base, and many of the preliminary issues of consumers have already been flagged.
· A preliminary proposal gives consumers and the regulator an improved perspective on the early thinking of the business and provides more opportunity to shape thinking.
· ElectraNet’s Customer Panel is a representative group.

The group was keen to be kept informed in developments related to this Proposal as it was felt it had major impact on both energy and water revenue determination processes in other jurisdictions.
